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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO: 1240

COMMITTEE: Criminal Justice

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the establishment of a holistic needs assessment program
	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Joseph and Louis





SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice (MOCJ) in
conjunction with the Department of Correction (DOC) and Correctional Health Services to establish a holistic needs assessment program. Pursuant to the program, MOCJ would, upon consent, complete an assessment to identify mental health, physical health, substance abuse, intellectual disabilities, domestic violence and abuse history, history of trauma, emotional dysregulation, and other psychosocial conditions or circumstances at the time of a person’s arrest. This bill would require MOCJ to provide such person’s assessments to their criminal defense attorneys within 14 days of Supreme Court arraignment so that they may be used to inform charging, detention, release, or plea agreement decisions.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	See Below
	See Below
	See Below

	Net
	See Below
	See Below
	See Below



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2025

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: OMB estimates that MOCJ would require a total of $23,750,000 annually for costs related to the proposed legislation. This is comprised of $3.75 million for provider staffing, and $20 million for an additional 20,000 assessments each year, at a cost of $1,000 per assessment. The Council’s estimate differs from OMB’s in a number of ways: 1) the Council assumes that the additional contracting cost for the provider staffing would be $750,000, 2) while the Council agrees that on average approximately 20,000 people  will be placed in custody on Rikers Island, it is not possible to determine how many of those people would choose to have an assessment, and also how many of those people may have already had an assessment at the time of a prior admission.  The Council anticipates that this amount will decrease into the out years.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division
					New York City Office of Management and Budget
						
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  	 	Casey Lajszky. Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Jack Storey, Unit Head
		Eisha Wright, Deputy Director	
	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director
	Nicholas Connell, Counsel
	
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full. 


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
HTTPS://LEGISTAR.COUNCIL.NYC.GOV/LEGISLATIONDETAIL.ASPX?ID=7292040&GUID=90E0D4E0-2934-4B88-8625-33B7C6B30238&OPTIONS=&SEARCH= 
DATE PREPARED: April 15, 2025
HEARING DATE: April 16, 2025 
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